NOTES FROM THE HEMSBY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 19 JULY 2010

REPORTS

Hemsby Events Committee - Christmas tree Event

An email from Barrie Thornton advises the Xmas Tree will be sited in the Churchyard - there will be a short service followed by mince pies and refreshments at the Barn Room, this concession has been offered to raise money for the church repairs and maintenance. There will be an afternoon event for the elderly as last year – the venue will be either the Bell or in the Barn Room.

No Cold Calling Zones

An application has been submitted to NCC for Copeman Close/Pit Road to be covered by a Zone

Parish Fees for burial and ashes plots

These will be reviewed at the September 2010 meeting – details of GYBC fees would be obtained as a comparison.

Planning applications

The following were considered:

06/10/0391/F proposed 3 bed chalet bungalow within the existing site 1 Beach Road for Mr Hanbury – PCIIr feel there is an overdevelopment of the site. Adjoining property at 2 Vine Close is a bungalow and a chalet will limit their privacy.

06/10/0392/F proposed 3 bed chalet bungalow within the existing site 1 Beach Road for Mr Hanbury – over development of the site.

06/10/0376/F Clayton House, Winterton Road – for Mr & Mrs Bensley proposed 2 storey side ext – no objections.

• Planning decision

The following decision was made by Great Yarmouth Borough Council.

06/10/0241/F var cond No 2 PP 06/09/0011/F to allow changes to siting design & maters 25-26 St Marys Road Hemsby for Mr Bloomfield – granted

Planning appeal

The Wind Farm at the Old Met Station – SLP are appealing against GYBC decision for refusal for their planning application - there will be a Public meeting on the 30 July 2010 at the VHall commencing at 7 00pm. Brandon Lewis MP, Peter Warner Head of GYBC Planning Dept, Chairman of GYBC Dev Control Committee Charles Reynolds, parishioners and Parish Councillors from Hemsby and Ormesby St Margaret will be in attendance.

Newport Road rubbish to dustbins

A parishioner is very concerned over dustbins used to block entrance onto land – people have been using them for leaving dogs mess. It was agreed this was not acceptable and GYBC Env Health Dept should be notified.

Viking advert

From the event at Beach Road there is an advert on TV with Vikings eating sausages.

The next Parish Council meeting will be a Planning meeting to be held on 2 August 2010 at 7 30pm in the Parish Office.